
RACHELLE NIGRO
Advisory Neighborhood Commissioner, 6E04
437 New York Ave. NW Washington, DC 20001
202-236-3329 6E04@anc.dc.gov

September 14, 2021

Lisa Robinson
Program Analyst 
Office of Performance Administration 
District Department of Transportation 
55 M St. SE Suite 300
Washington, DC 20003

Dear Ms. Robinson:

Thank you for the opportunity to give my support for the traffic assessment requested by my constituent Mr. Neal Martin.  My Single Member District, 6E04, currently has many traffic concerns especially on the 1200 block of 4th Street NW. Mr. Martin has pointed out a valid concern that many of my constituents have, vehicles driving down the wrong way on a one-way street. The drivers do this 24/7 to get to the 3rd St. Tunnel rather than wait on New Jersey Ave.  My constituents and I would like to see the installation of a camera to catch drivers going down the wrong way and have them fined. I endorse the traffic assessment to review the 1200 block of 4th St. NW. for data for traffic calming measures.

Please have DDOT conduct the traffic assessment in this area as soon as possible for the benefit of my constituents and the residents that drive through this area

Sincerely,
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Rachelle P.  Nigro
Advisory Neighborhood Commissioner, 6E04
202-236-3329
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